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End of Term Newsletter -  Issue #75 

F U R Z E PLATT  FOCUS 

PTFA 

MESSAGE FROM THE HEADTEACHER  
 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

Thank Merry Christmas! 

Welcome to the last newsletter of 2024. 

For FPSS, it has been a year of much 

success as well as many adventures and 

experiences. Our students have lived our 

ACHIEVE values daily in lessons and 

through various clubs, activities and visits. Our ambition led 

to record Key Stage 4 exams results in the summer, 

something for which we can all celebrate. 

I would like to thank all staff, governors, parents, carers and 

students for their many contributions to FPSS in 2024. It is 

your combined efforts that create our school community 

and ensure our students ACHIEVE excellence. 

 

Rewards and End of Term Assembly 

This week much of that excellence has been evident in 

Rewards Assemblies for all Year Groups (see our star 

students on pages 2 & 3), as well as our fabulous End of 

Term Assembly. In each, students have been rewarded 

with vouchers and prizes for their fantastic efforts. This 

newsletter includes more detail, including some of the 

reasons behind the nominations (see page 12). It reminds 

us how many students excel at FPSS and I would like to 

congratulate students for their efforts this term. 

 

Farewells 

The end of every long term sees some departures from 

FPSS and we are sad to be saying goodbye to Nicky 

Cochrane (PE), Yvonne Chapman (Shine), Stuart Forster 

(Music) and Dani Hawkins (History). We wish them every 

success in their next ventures. 

UPCOMING EVENTS ALL EVENTS 

SCHOOL TERM DATES 

Monday 16th December - Friday 20th December 2024 
Winter Terms 1-2 (September - December 2024) 

TERM 3 EVENTS 

MON 6 - FRI 17 

JANUARY  

Year 9 GCSE Taster Lesson 

Fortnight 
 

MON 13 - FRI 17 

JANUARY  
Pre-Public Examinations Week  

WED 22 
JANUARY  

Year 11 Photographs  

Year 10 & 12 Performing Arts 

Evening 
4pm - 7pm 

THU 23 
JANUARY  

Early finish 2.45pm 

Year 9 Parents’ and Students’ 

Consultation Evening 

3.45pm - 

7.45pm 

FRI 24 
JANUARY  Late Start 9.15am 

MON 27 - FRI 7 

JANUARY -  FEBRUARY  
Inter-House Sports Week 3  

THU 30 
JANUARY  Year 9 Options Evening 6pm - 8pm 

FRI 31 
JANUARY  Late Start 9.15am 

MON 10 
FEBRUARY  

School Musical (Matinee to 

Primary Schools) 
During day 

TUE 11 - THU 13 
FEBRUARY  

School Musical Evening 

Performance 
 

FRI 14 
FEBRUARY  END OF TERM (TERM 3) 

3.15pm 

finish 

MON  17  - FRI  21 
FEBRUARY  FEBRUARY HOLIDAYS  

MON 24 
FEBRUARY  START OF TERM 4 (Week 2)  

MON 23 - FRI 3 

DECEM BER -  JANUARY  
Christmas Holidays  

MON 6 

JANUARY  
Start of Term 3 (Week 2) 

8.40am 

start 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
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https://www.facebook.com/furzeplattsenior/
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https://www.linkedin.com/authwall?trk=gf&trkInfo=AQF9_V6ku4-wdgAAAXUswoFQyYkpaGsTvbcuScVxPhjzNpXbQfpVvWmtz3WqEsd09SvpX5mbPTXW1VFBmVNwr_jzEsrc0iNBb586055SxkJN2GeCjtmnesrsuvA_YcFqHwgqtho=&originalReferer=https://www.google.com/&sessionRedirect=https%3A%2F%2F
http://www.furzeplatt.com/calendar/?calid=4&pid=11&viewid=10
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Reindeer Fun Run 

The school grounds were full of runners on Tuesday 

afternoon as we continued to raise money for the 

exceptional cause that is Thames Hospice. There was a sea 

of costumes and faces running with a festive spirit and kindly 

donating. Thank you to all who participated and particularly 

our Sixth Form Student Leaders for organising the event. 

Support and Gifts for our Students and their Families 

With Christmas nearly upon us, we are very aware that not 

all the families in our diverse and inclusive school are able to 

enjoy the break in the same way. For many Christmas 

simply magnifies worries. I am therefore really thankful for 

the efforts of FPSS staff and local organisations in 

supporting our community at this time. 

This year FPSS has been able to provide some of our 

families gift vouchers (funded by The Link Foundation), 

selection boxes, supermarket vouchers (supported by 

Achieving for Children), pyjama gifts (funded by Baby Bank) 

and Christmas presents (helped by Brett Foundation). 

Last but by no means least St Peter’s Church have very 

kindly supplied families with 125 gift bags which we have 

given to students who have faced personal difficulties or 

hardships this year. 

 

Thank you to all for their fabulous generosity. FPSS is proud 

to be part of such a kind and thoughtful community.  

 

We wish you all a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year. 

 

Take care, 

 Dr Andrew J Morrison (BA Hons, PGCE, MA, PhD) 

 

 

 

 

 

YEAR 7 AND 8 REPORTS  

 

The above reports have now been issued and are available 

online as usual via Go 4 Schools. The service is available 

either by going directly to Go 4 Schools 

www.go4schools.com and selecting Parents or by clicking 

the link below which takes you to our website and includes 

our latest Guidance to Grading document.  

STAR STUDENTS 

We are thrilled to announce our term two "Star Student" 

awards at Furze Platt Senior School. This prestigious title 

reflects their exceptional dedication, hard work, and 

positive contributions to our school community.  As part 

of this recognition, they have received the 'Star Student 

Medal,' a meaningful token celebrating their outstanding 

achievements and exemplary behaviour.   We are 

incredibly proud of their accomplishments and the 

positive example they set for others. 

Miss Rebecca Lake 

Deputy Head 

 

VIEW REPORTS 
Cont. on page 3 

DONATE TO THAMES HOSPICE 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
http://www.go4schools.com
https://www.furzeplatt.com/page/?title=Reports&pid=38
https://www.furzeplatt.com/page/?title=Reports&pid=38
https://www.justgiving.com/page/fpss-thames-hospice
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SCHOOL CLUBS 

Term 3: January - February 
 

Parents and carers of students in all year groups will 

have received invitations today to book clubs for their 

son/daughter next term.  

The email was headed Furze Platt Senior School with the 

email address evolve.furzeplattsnrvisits@edufocus.co.uk. 

If you have not yet received an email please check your 

junk / spam folders. 

Parents and carers may wish to sign up to My EVOLVE 

for an overview of clubs, what’s on etc – you can do this 

from the club or academic support clinic emails sent to 

you in two easy steps: 

1. Click on the link in the email as usual to see clubs/

clinics 

2. Click ‘create account’ button. 

 

Please note: 

* all bookings for Term 3 must be made through the 

original email invitations sent out on Friday 20
th
 

December  

* once in the list of clubs or academic support clinics, 

click on the name of the activity or session you wish to 

book and press confirm 

* please do not duplicate club bookings per session 

* students in upper years may see invitations to academic 

clubs that are not part of their specific academic 

programme; emails are sent to year groups so please 

only choose sessions that are relevant to your son/

daughter 

* if your son or daughter wishes to be removed from a 

club completely, please email enrichment@furzeplatt.net 

and provide as much notice as possible to allow time for 

that place to be allocated to someone on the waiting list.   

 

Thank you.   

 

SCHOOL CLUBS LIST 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
mailto:evolve.furzeplattsnrvisits@edufocus.co.uk
https://www.furzeplatt.com/page/?title=School+Clubs+and+Academic+Support+Clinics+Schedule+2022%2D23&pid=504
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SPARX MATHS CHAMPIONS 

We are thrilled to celebrate the incredible achievements of 

the top five students in each year group for their 

outstanding performance in Sparx Maths.  We are really 

proud of the hard work, dedication, and commitment to 

excellence are truly inspiring. 

 

 

DUKE OF EDINBURGH 

Thanks to all those who have expressed an interest in the 

Bronze, Silver or Gold Duke of Edinburgh’s award this 

academic year. 

Please can we take this opportunity to remind you that the 

deadline to pay the deposit is Friday 20
th 

December. 

 

Please see next steps below: 

• all students who have paid the deposit will be enrolled 

with the first few weeks of next term. Students will 

receive an email directly from the DofE with login 

details. 

• Miss Carty will invite students to a Teams meeting to 

show them how to log activities onto their EDofE 

account. 

• The DofE will post Welcome Packs to students home 

address when they have logged their personal details 

onto EDofE. 

 

At this stage, students should either start or continue 

participating in their volunteering, physical and skills 

activities, which can be backdated, on EDofE, to the 1st 

September 2024. 

Please note that certificates and badges, for those who 

completed the award in the last academic year, will be 

handed out next term. 

Have a wonderful Christmas and New Year break and we 

look forward to supporting students through their 

programme of activities for their DofE. 

 

Miss Carty  

DofE Manager 

 

 

CHRISTMAS TIPS FOR FAMILIES WITH 

AUTISTIC CHILDREN 

We hope you are all well and looking forward to the 

holidays. 

Below is a link to an article on Preparing for Christmas 

with Autistic Children: A Guide for Families from Attwood 

and Garnett Events. 

Christmas can be a particularly stressful time for autistic 

people and their families and this guide may provide 

some useful ideas and strategies for families to put in 

place over the festive period.  

 

Shine Department 

 

PREPARING FOR CHRISTMAS WITH AUTISTIC CHILDREN: 

A GUIDE FOR FAMILIES 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
https://www.attwoodandgarnettevents.com/blogs/news/preparing-for-christmas-with-autistic-children-a-guide-for-families
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SIXTH FORM SUBJECT COMBINATIONS - NEW 

Dear Students, Parents and Carers, 

Up until Thursday 12
th
 December, guidance from the 

government was that students would have to select a 

minimum of 2 A-Level qualifications, with a maximum of 1 

Vocational qualification (referred to as AAQs for 

2025).  This meant we could only accept students into the 

Sixth Form with one BTEC/CTEC or Vocational course in 

their 3 subject choices. 

The government's announcement on Thursday stated that,  

"We will not tell providers and students which types of 

qualifications they can and cannot mix together. It should 

be for colleges and sixth forms to work with students to 

devise the best mix for each individual.  We will therefore 

not be applying the previously proposed rules of 

combination."   

This means students are, once again, free to select 

whichever combination of subjects they prefer for their 

Level 3, post-16 studies.  This is great news for our 

students' freedom of choice and something the Sixth Form 

warmly welcomes. 

As such, I am very pleased to say that students are now 

able to pick any combinations of Level 3 course options 

post-GCSE.  We will be removing the requirement on the 

Admissions+ platform for students to pick a minimum of 2 A

-Levels and enabling them the choice that we have offered 

in previous years.  

If students have already selected their options and would 

like to make amendments based on this information, please 

email sixthform.admin@furzeplatt.net with the details of any 

desired changes and we can look into facilitating this for 

students. 

I would point out that entry requirements will not change. 

Students will still need to achieve the entry requirements for 

whichever subjects they choose.  All entry requirements 

and subject information can be found in the subject pages 

in our prospectus here. 

Should students, parents or carers have any queries, we 

would be delighted to provide any further 

information.  Please do feel free to get in touch with us 

using the Sixth Form admin email address above. 

I hope you all have a wonderful Christmas break, and I 

very much look forward to receiving Sixth Form 

applications from students by the deadline of 9am on 

Wednesday 8
th
 January 2025. 

With very best wishes for the festive season, 

Mr P Ging 

Assistant Headteacher, Head of Sixth Form 

View our 

Sixth Form 
prospectus 

SIXTH FORM PROSPECTUS & COURSE GUIDE 2025 

APPLY TO FURZE PLATT SIXTH FORM 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
mailto:sixthform.admin@furzeplatt.net
https://www.furzeplatt.com/page/?title=School+Prospectuses&pid=17
https://furzeplatt.applicaa.com/58?skip_modal=true
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ELEVATE RESOURCES & RECORDING FROM THE 

‘STRESS & WELLBEING’ WEBINAR 

It was great to see so many of you on our parent webinar 

last night.    

We know that this can be a really tough time for both 

parents and students, and we hope that you now feel more 

confident in initiating the conversation around stress with 

your child.   

As promised, we’ve also included the resources mentioned 

on Tuesday, including our Stress Management 

Techniques sheet, which you can download below.    

 

There are bound to be times in the coming weeks where 

your child’s stress levels start to rise. This sheet provides 

some great ways to manage that stress in the moment, 

throughout the day, and in the evening.  

 

Watch a recording of last night’s webinar free for the next 

two weeks! 

Once you click this button, scroll to the bottom of the 

webpage and you will be able to access the recording of the 

webinar. 

Elevate Coaching 

As we mentioned on Tuesday, we also offer bespoke, 1:1 

coaching programmes designed to improve your child’s 

confidence and study skills. If you’d like to learn more about 

how our coaches can help your child to study more 

effectively, click the button below to book in a short call. 

 ARTS AWARD BRONZE AND SILVER 

This academic year, we are thrilled to be running both the 

Silver and Bronze Arts Awards, with 31 dedicated 

students working hard since September. 

Our Silver Award group is made up of students who 

successfully completed their Bronze Award last year and 

were eager to take on the new challenge. Their 

enthusiasm was inspiring, with many returning students 

already brainstorming their ideas over the summer and 

excited to get started. A key focus of the Silver Award is 

the leadership project, where students must plan, 

organize, and lead a group to complete an artistic project. 

Through this, they are developing essential skills such as 

planning, risk assessment, team motivation, and 

ultimately delivering a successful outcome. 

Our Bronze participants have been busy sharing their 

skills within the group while planning their own main 

artistic challenges. While it can feel a little intimidating for 

some at the start—especially for our Year 8 students 

working alongside Year 10 GCSE students—our younger 

participants have shown exceptional courage and 

determination. It’s truly impressive to see their confidence 

grow, as they stand proudly in front of older peers to 

showcase their talents. 

That said, the true strength of our Arts Award group lies in 

its supportive and inclusive atmosphere, where everyone 

is ready to step in and help one another. Lifelong 

friendships are being formed, and perhaps we are 

witnessing the early days of future artistic collaborations! 

Looking ahead, we have two exciting trips planned for the 

spring and summer terms, and we’ll be working even 

harder—while having even more fun—after the holidays. 

Well done to all our Arts Award students so far. Keep up 

the fantastic work! 

YOUR FOLLOW UP RESOURCES: STRESS MANAGEMENT 

TECHNIQUES 

DOWNLOAD THE WEBINAR RECORDING 

BOOK A FREE CONSULTATION 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
https://go.elevateeducation.com/l/891981/2024-12-16/smyns/891981/1734396023EIY6EM4Z/UK_Stress_and_Wellbeing_Resource_New.pdf
https://events.zoom.us/egj/AsqxSLDo8u_qq-xeApQ5MSfRntJ-AuwAeTsqXxOPOlMdfBSd-Le-~A7MuvLN-oYrnt-t6-bs9vUFqdmyQbCQOM-XiGyimGB-bracjDv-KvlROi8NJA
https://go.elevateeducation.com/ukcoachingcall
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COMPUTING - BEBRAS CHALLENGE  

This year, all KS3 students along with a couple of KS4 and 

KS5 students took part in the Bebras Challenge. The 

Bebras Challenge involves using computational thinking 

skills to decompose problems and puzzles with the aim of 

solving them. This November over 467,190 students took 

part in the UK, and over 3 million worldwide. 

Each participant had 45 minutes to tackle a series of 

online interactive tasks which are allocated according to 

their age group. 

We are delighted to announce that 10 students achieved 

scores within the top 10% of the country. They receive 

Gold Awards Certificates. The top 10% scorers at FPSS 

are: 

NB:  Students with * are also the Best in School for their 

age category and receive a Best in School certificate.  

CHOCOLATE YULE LOGS IN FOOD TECH 

We are super proud of the ambition and talent shown by 

our Food & Nutrition students this Monday as they created 

their chocolate yules and honed their skills. It was a joy to 

see them in action and the happiness in the room was 

infectious!  

Cont. on page 7 

Juniors: Intermediates: Seniors Elites 

Felix Parson * Freddy Dunhill 
Olivia Jarvis * 

Harry Davis 

Uswa Azam * 

Nadia Dominte 
Josh King 

Albie Cozens 

Lok Hin Joshua Ng 

Jack Buy * Nathan 
Macey * 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
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TEAMWORK IN YEAR 8 NETBALL 

An action-packed Monday afternoon in the PE department 

with Year 8 interhouse netball! Wonderful to see 

teamwork and collaboration in action. Huge thanks to our 

amazing  Furze Platt PE team for making it all happen!  

BUG HOUSE PROJECT IN PRODUCT DESIGN 

An inspiring Product Design lesson with our Year 8 

students! The workshop was a hive of activity, buzzing 

with creativity and excellence as they worked on their bug 

house projects. Fantastic to see such dedication in action!  

CREATIVE CONCEPTS IN OUR ART DEPARTMENT 

This Tuesday our Year 13 students were busy creating their 

artist responses, producing thought-provoking and inspiring 

work! We’re so proud of their creativity and dedication.  

MASTERING THE BASICS IN ART THEORY 

Year 7 were diving into colour theory in art! Check out our 

amazing students and their vibrant work in progress that 

they produced on Wednesday.  

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
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IMAGINATIVE DRAWINGS  

Our students were bringing imagination to life through 

their Strange and Fantasy project in Art on Wednesday.  

 

GARDENING CLUB CHRISTMAS PROJECT 

Check out these amazing wreaths our Gardening Club 

made on Wednesday! Thanks so much to the staff and 

parents who donated decorations for this project. 

Well done everyone and looking forward to an amazing 

2025. See you in January. 

Dr Graham,  Miss Dissegna and Mrs R Cook.  

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
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COLLABORATION AND ENDURANCE IN PE 

On Wednesday before playing dodgeball our students took 

part in a collaborative task which tested the class endurance 

and integrity. They passed one another the chocolate 

celebrations during their warm up exercises! 

BUDDING ENGINEERS 

On Thursday our talented Year 10 Engineering students  

finished their amazing bottle opener creations! Many are 

wrapping them as special Christmas gifts. Fantastic work, 

everyone!  

BRICK LANE TRIP PHOTOS 

A selection of photos from our English Year 12 Trip to 

Brick Lane which took place last week. 

Cont. on page 12 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
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We would like to give notice of the AGM of the Furze Platt 

Senior School Parent, Teacher & Friends Association to 

be held on Tuesday 14th January, 7pm for 7.30pm start, 

in School. 

We will appreciate your attendance very much because to 

meet the Quorum and for votes to be carried, we require 

a minimum of 6 non-committee individuals to attend. 

The PTFA plays an important role in the school 

community and all parents/carers, friends, and staff, as 

members of the PTFA, are invited to support the AGM. 

This is your chance to see and hear how the funds you 

have helped raise have been spent for the benefit of your 

children at school. 

The AGM is also an opportunity for you to elect the PTFA 

Committee, who will represent the Association throughout 

the forthcoming year, September 2025 to August 2026. 

If you are interested in the role of Chair or Secretary, 

please complete the Nomination Form that accompanies 

this letter and return by email to ptfa@furzeplatt.net by 

Monday 6th January. 

The Committee welcomes new ideas and suggestions to 

raise funds for our children, so please get in touch by 

email or through Facebook as soon as possible. 

We look forward to seeing you, face-to-face, on Tuesday 

14th January 2025. 

 

Kind Regards 

Gillian Healey 

Secretary, Furze Platt Senior School PTFA 

Tel: 01628 635308 

Email: ptfasecretary@furzeplatt.net 

Social Media: https://www.facebook.com/fpssptfa  

Our next AGM: Tuesday 14th January 2025 

Contact us  Email: ptfa@furzeplatt.net 

 facebook.com/fpssptfa  Website: click here to access 

AGM NOMINATION FORM 

Also don't forget for those last-minute presents to use Easy 

Fundraising to access your favourite shopping sites and 

raise money for the school - doesn't cost you anything, 

there's no subscriptions and no spam! 

 Wishing all FPSS Families all the very best for the festive 

season, and see you in 2025. 

SUPPORT FPSS THROUGH EASYFUNDRAISING 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
mailto:ptfa@furzeplatt.net
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1xvRtvNfA5RU78nukx7KXTh7xiR4HQr3a/edit?usp=sharing&ouid=111373994396276807952&rtpof=true&sd=true
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/equusimports/
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HAWK HOUSE ARE OUR HOUSE 

CHAMPIONSHIP WINNERS 

 

 

HEAD OF HOUSE STUDENT NOMINATIONS 

A special mention to all the students nominated below by 

their respective Heads of Houses. These students have 

been put forward for their positive attitudes and helpful 

behaviour, and contribute to a wide range of school 

activities.   

427,157 HP 429,596 HP 449,652 HP 427,774 HP 

EAGLE HEAD OF 

HOUSE 

NOMINATIONS 

GO TO... 

FALCON HEAD 

OF HOUSE 

NOMINATIONS 

GO TO... 

HAWK HEAD 

OF HOUSE 

NOMINATIONS 

GO TO... 

FALCON HEAD 

OF HOUSE 

NOMINATIONS 

GO TO... 

Mia Ovens: Mia has really applied 

herself despite it only being her first 

term at Furze Platt. Mia put herself 

forward to be House Captain and she 

has done a brilliant job. She has 

represented Eagle House on many 

occasions such as at the House quiz 

and Inter-house rugby. Mia is always 

willing to put others before herself, we 

are so lucky to have you in Eagle 

House. Well done on a brilliant first 

term! 

Ethan Winton: What a fantastic term 

Ethan, you are a role model to many in 

Eagle House by the way you conduct 

yourself and how you always display 

our ACHIEVE school values. Ethan is a 

key member in Eagle House, going 

above and beyond to represent his 

House and help his fellow House 

mates out. Ethan has one of the 

highest positive points in the House - 

well done Ethan! 

 

Eliza Cannon: Eliza continues to be a 

wonderful presence around the school. 

She can always be found in and out of 

lesson bringing positivity. She is an 

excellent role model for those around 

her and has made great strides in her 

learning this year. Her excellence is 

reflected in her gaining over 800 

positive points this year alone. Well 

done, Eliza! 

OSPREY HEAD 

OF HOUSE 

NOMINATIONS 

GO TO... 

 

Felix Beard: Felix has done an 

incredible job this year so far, 

reaching the top spot of ACHIEVE 

points with over 1000 positive points. 

Felix's teachers are incredibly 

complimentary about his performance 

in lessons. Felix reflects the best of 

FPSS and demonstrates our 

ACHIEVE values every day with his 

hard work and perseverance. It is a 

pleasure to have Felix in our House! 

 

 

Isabella Faulkner: Bella has been a 

great Hawk this term! She fully 

embodies the ACHIEVE values, 

contributing both inside and outside of 

the classroom, for instance in the 

House Quiz where she represented 

the House fantastically! 

Alfie Rivers: Alfie has represented 

Hawk House around the school 

fantastically this term! He consistently 

represents the ACHIEVE values as 

well as the House and even the 

school in extracurriculars! 

 

 

Ellie McCaffery: Ellie has been an 

outstanding Sports Captain at all 

House events including Sports Day 

since being appointed nearly 2 years 

ago. Ellie balances such sporting 

commitments both in and out of 

school with fantastic academic 

progress in her GCSEs so far. Well 

done Ellie. 

Jack Coomes-Clarke: Jack has 

been an asset to his House since the 

Henley days, I was delighted to 

appoint him as a House captain. Jack 

has an important year ahead in which 

he appears to be working hard as a 

model FPSS student! 
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Cont. on page 12 

Edie Neeves: Congratulations on an incredible 

term Edie. Your dedication to our ACHIEVE 

values is great. You’ve shown remarkable growth, not 

only academically but also in how you strive to better 

yourself each day. Your commitment to learning, both 

in and out of school, sets an example for others. Be 

proud of everything you’ve accomplished. Keep striving 

and working towards your goals. I am very proud of 

you. 

James Maher: Congratulations on your outstanding 

academic success this term James. Your unwavering 

commitment to excellence and embodying the 

ACHIEVE values is truly commendable. Your hard 

work, determination, and dedication to self-

improvement sets you apart as a shining example of 

what can be achieved with focus and perseverance. Be 

proud of all you’ve accomplished, you’ve earned every 

bit of this success. I am very proud of you. 

 

Bibi Hayford: Bibi, you arrive at Furze Platt 

every day of every week and bring your best self 

and best effort into every class. Your efforts and your 

drive to succeed are noticed by all and you always 

have time to help those around you.  

Andrew Lee: Andrew, you bring the perfect balance of 

energy and dedication to your studies each and every 

day and have done since Year 7. With the consistent 

approach you apply to your studies I have no doubt you 

will achieve what you deserve.  

 

Alice Parsons: Alice's contribution to the Sixth 

Form demonstrates a versatility that we would 

love to see from every student. Since September, 

she has volunteered and supported the Sixth Form at 

every event. She has also led the Raise and Give 

Doughnut Sale and the marketing for this and has 

come up with a variety of initiatives for the future. 

 

Alice has achieved one of the highest point scores in 

the year group and has shown resilience in adapting to 

the challenges of the Sixth Form. I look forward to 

seeing what she can achieve over the course of the 

year.  

Fred Fletcher: Fred has taken to his Sixth Form 

studies like a natural, showing a real aptitude for the 

humanities and a determination to achieve the highest 

grades from the very beginning of Year 12. He regularly 

leads on debates, modelling impressive independent 

study skills and embracing the Sixth Form mindset. As 

a result of this, he is one of the highest achievers for 

points in the year group. 

HEAD OF PROGRESS STUDENT NOMINATIONS 

This term we asked the Heads of Progress to nominate 

two students per Year. A special mention to all of the 

students nominated below by their respective Heads of 

Progress.  

 

 

Millie Cooke: Millie has had an exceptional start 

to secondary school and has relished every 

opportunity that has come her way. She is an 

active member of the school community, attending extra-

curricular clubs and taking part in Interhouse challenges. 

She is a student that embodies our school values and this 

is demonstrated though her impressive points total. It has 

been a pleasure to watch you settle into life at Furze Platt 

and team Year 7 is lucky to have you! 

Khalid Yusuf: Khalid is a superstar! He is polite, 

courteous and kind; values which show a great sense of 

character. He has fully immersed himself into all Furze 

Platt has to offer and his efforts and determination in the 

classroom are not to be rivalled. This exceptional attitude 

to learning places him as the top points scorer for Year 7! 

Well done on a great first term, Miss Barney and I are 

very proud of your efforts! 

 

Mya Birk: Mya has achieved the most positive 

points for this term out of everyone - over 1,000 

positive points since the start of Year 8! This young 

lady has been outstanding, getting involved in extra-

curricular activities and always working towards doing 

best for not only herself but also the FP community.  

Aarav Saroha: One of the top point collectors in the year 

group with over 900 points. He is the top collaborating 

boy in the year group with over 90 collaborative points - 

this term's focus - making him a great FP team player and 

year rep who has been doing brilliantly work acting as a 

student voice. Aarav is a well deserved winner.  

 

 

Niamh Smith: Niamh has had a great start to 

Year 9, working hard to be one of our leading 

pupils in ACHIEVE points, all whilst juggling multiple 

commitments outside of school. She has been able to 

showcase her versatility throughout the term in lessons, 

and her happiness around site when not in a classroom. 

Well done Niamh, enjoy your break! 

Oliver Lotherington: Ollie has the most ACHIEVE points 

in Year 9 so far this year. He is a top role model for the 

expectations and going above and beyond our school 

values, he is a pleasure to have in the classroom and 

around school day to day. Well done on your excellent 

term Ollie, enjoy your well-earned break.    
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Fred applied to be Year Captain and achieved a 

perfect score in the application. We look forward 

to seeing him represent the Year group over the 

course of the next academic year and continue with 

his winning mentality.  

 

Bibora Fekete: Bibora shows outstanding 

ambition and drive in her studies. She was the 

first student to send off her UCAS application 

and her personal statement was outstanding. Her 

attitude to her studies and in lessons is excellent, 

reflected in her reward points and her attitude to 

learning grades. Bibora also is a positive, kind and 

polite student, willing to support and help others. Well 

done Bibora for an excellent start to Year 13.  

Charlie Jones: Charlie has made excellent progress 

this year and shows a continuous desire to achieve. 

He always does this with a smile, kindness and a 

politeness. His reward points reflect this where he 

has a achieved a range of different rewards showing 

his versatility and positivity around school. He is 

always willing to help the school community whether 

on trips, open days, events or mentoring. Charlie has 

100% attendance which is outstanding. Well done, 

Charlie! 

 

 

 

Art & Design Nominations 

Year 7: Leilani Mant & Felix Parson 

Year 8: Denelda Pinto & Thomas Ling 

Year 9: Mia Fredman & Lukas McLachlan 

Year 10: Alice Grayson & George Kemp 

Year 11: Darcy Williams & Alvin Wong 

Year 12: Ayla Brooks-Kellmann 

Year 13: Aimee Middleton 

 

Photography Nomination 

Year 11: Sophia Fernandes & Charlie Williams-Lock 

Year 13: Livia Silva 

 

Drama Nominations 

Year 7: Mollie Clarke & Ethan Callaby 

Year 8: Kaitlyn Ussher & Tom O'Shea 

Year 9: Eszter Fixler & Jack Admans 

Year 10: Louise Lidgate & Denis Senyurek 

Year 11: Annabelle Lemon & Raphael Kitt-Martinez 

Year 12: Alice Parsons 

Year 13: Guramrit Sandhu 

 

 

Physical Education Nominations 

Year 7: Ava Jones & Will Kenny 

Year 8: Bella Hill & Stanley Pateman 

Year 9: Tillie Logie & Bilal Aziz 

Year 10: Talia Abou Saleh & Ethan Heywood 

Year 11: Amelia Richards & Theo Chandler-Carty 

Year 12: Sophie eyMcLachlan 

Year 13: Jack McCartn 
 

 

Sports Studies Nomination 

Year 12: Fabian Szalkiewicz 

Year 13: Hayden Moore 

 
 

Health & Fitness Nomination 

Year 10: Taylor Gurney & Ronak Panchal 

Year 11: Olivia Harris & Eddie Suiters 
 

 
 

History Nominations 

Year 7: Immy Robinson & Jamie Callaby 

Year 8: Alice Young & Misha Demchenko 

Year 9: Gretel Anagho & Teddy Whitehead 

Year 10: Annabel Sweeney & Lucas Bryant 

Year 11: Olivia Keating & Zach Evans 

Year 12: Elena Del Campo 

Year 13: Raahi Singh 

 

 

Geography Nominations 

Year 7: Nour Saidouni & Sarim Mirza 

Year 8: Abigaill Apcio & Umar Hussain 

Year 9: Niamh Smith & Oliver Lotherington 

Year 10: Aoife Hook & Alexander Davison 

Year 11: Ojal Daga & Indie Halstead 

Year 12: Fred Fletcher 

Year 13: Tom Berry 

 

 

Music Nominations 

Year 7: Beatrix Kitt-Martinez & Kaito Tempelaere 

Year 8: Amy Shuttleworth & Hayden Appleyard 

Year 9: Lillie-Mai Rawlings & Lucas Borrelli 

Year 10: Amy-Jayne Macey & Oliver Fennell 

Year 11: Anumi Mahadurage & Matthew Brown 

Year 13: Finley Giles 

 

 

Effort in Learning Nominations 

Year 7: Amber Chopra & Abdul Raheem Imran 

Year 8: Junia Ezhil & Liam Gundry 

Year 9: Andra Suru & Ethan W Welland 

Year 10: Miley Ka & David Suru 

Year 11: Lorena Ribeiro & Roddy Sekula 
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Raising Achievement: Determination & 

Resilience Award Nominations 

Year 11: Zuzanna Dabrowny & Ashton Adam 

 

 

Maths Nominations 

Year 7: Ayda Rodi & Luke Fuggle 

Year 8: Olivia Jarvis & Simon Worley 

Year 9: Chloe Henry & Nor-Aldeen Hejaze 

Year 10: Ana Gimenes & Leo Russell 

Year 11: Sophia Louw & Robert Hern 

Year 12: Edward Foxton 

Year 13: Lily Gibson 

 

Further Mathematics Nominations 

Year 12: Jacob Hopson 

Year 13: Musa Ali  

 

Technology Nominations 

Year 7: Hélène Sutcliffe & Zayan Hanif 

Year 8: Grace Walker & Max Beale 

Year 9: Kaylie Lau & Charlie Manders 

Year 10: Oliwia Drozdzowska & Barney Harris 

Year 11: Piper Webb & Abdulrahman Abdussalaam 

 

 

Product Design Nomination 

Year 12: Bastien Correia 

Year 13: Mason McArthur 
 

 

Food & Nutrition Nominations 

Year 10: Scarlett E Stevens & George Kinder 

Year 11: Niamh Brennan & Jay Harvey 

 

Hospitality & Catering Nominations 

Year 10: Poppy Gethin & Terry Creffield 

Year 11: Lily-Mae Jones & Mason Ward 

 

Textiles Nomination 

Year 10: Lexi MacBride 

Year 11: Ava Hone-Smith 

Year 12: Sara Rendon 

Year 13: Heidi Grant 

 

Engineering Nominations 

Year 10: Faith Hutton & Ahmet Karapinar 

 

 

ICT Nominations 

Year 9: Antoinette Lucas & Josh King 

Year 10: Lili Waterman & Aleks Koziak 

Year 11: Zainab Yusuf & Ozan Yuksel 

 

 

Computing Nomination 

Year 7: Mia Ovens & Noah Richards 

Year 8: Beatrice Poulter & Ieuan Cox 

Year 10: Amrutha Siddanathi & Ethan Burtt 

Year 11: Anvi Joshi & Noah Moss 

Year 12: Ilyes Akkache 

Year 13: Connor Webb 

 

Languages Nominations 

Year 7: Millie Cooke & Kehan Kalansuriya 

Year 8: Abbie Connell & Hayden Pearce 

Year 9: Daniya Hmeid & Nathan Rhodes 

Year 10: Iona Latham-Brash & Owen Lattimer 

Year 11: Durusah Gulmez & Miguel Hope 

Year 13: Maria Carrascosa Vasco Silva 

 

Philosophy & Religion/Ethics Nominations 

Year 7: Rejna Suci & Khalid Yusuf 

Year 8: Emily Grange-Tee & William Grayson 

Year 9: Florence To & Abdul-Rehman Iqbal 

Year 10: Anna Webster & Mukundan Jayakumar 

Year 11: Bianca Popa & Aadam A Khan 

Year 12: Freya Stevenson 

Year 13: Sylvie Dominte 

 
 

Psychology Nominations 

Year 12: Poppy Jones 

Year 13: Christian Julicher 

 

 

Criminology Nomination 

Year 12: Benjamin Kelly 

Year 13: Jake Henwood 

 

Business Nominations 

Year 10: Olivia Hazell & Tyler Curran 

Year 11: Ria Jangra & Milen Reehal 

Year 12: Amy Barker 

Year 13: Natasha Harris 

 

Economics Nominations 

Year 12: Annabel Pritchard 

Year 13: Jack Britton 

Cont. on page 14 
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PSHE Nominations 

Year 7: Vidhi Carvalo & Jonathan Kaonga 

Year 8: Elle Cutting & Pablo Chicote Amigo 

Year 9: Abby Fraser-Gadd & Akeeb Hussain 

Year 10: Nina Hawkins & Saqib Hussain 

Year 11: Quenisha De Abreu & Noah Kerr 

 

English Nominations 

Year 7: Lily Reeman & Samuel Boddy 

Year 8: Mya Birk & Reuben Cranch 

Year 9: Hannah Louw & Albert Henwood 

Year 10: Tyler Lovett & Jaydee Mitchell 

Year 11: Zuzanna Piankowska & Ahmad Aljarah 

Year 12: Chloe Wright 

Year 13: Matthew Alvey 

 

Media Nominations 

Year 12: Lily Niedbala 

Year 13: Leonard Cory 

 

 

Duke of Edinburgh Nominations 

Year 9: Jayda Smail & James Collins 

Year 10: Donna Grant & Owais Zaheer 

Year 11: Alfie Kendall 

 

Construction Nominations 

Year 10: Willow Smart & Leo Tobli 

Year 11: Salah Zaher 

 

 

 

Child Development Nominations 

Year 10: Grace Walden 

Year 11: Anum Munir 

 

 

Travel & Tourism Nominations 

Year 10: Tori Patton & Joshua Mott 

Year 11: Elena Balfe & Aiden Churchill 

 

 

Science Nominations 

Year 7: Julia Evans & Ayaan A Hussain 

Year 8: Zoe Davies & Alexander Abel 

Year 9: Isla Peacock & James Lucas 
 

 

 

Biology Nomination 

Year 10: Arshia Choudhury & Jaime Seris 

Year 11: Savannah Lu & Gordon Yiu 

Year 12: Elenia Reina 

Year 13: Harry Fitzgerald 
 

Human Biology Nomination 

Year 12: Aston Smith 

Year 13: Jessica Thomas 

 

 

Chemistry Nomination 

Year 10: Abigail Downes & James Maher 

Year 11: Ruby Kielty & Joseph Parrott 

Year 12: Matej Sutton 

Year 13: Bibora Fekete 

 

Physics Nomination 

Year 10: Lois Sellman & Mathew Chew 

Year 11: Andreea Timotin & Aaran Hitschmann 

Year 12: Travis Hiles 

Year 13: Clarissa Brewer 
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